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Newsletter 
Friday 1st July  

 
Dear Parents/Carers  

  

Sports Day – Thursday 14th July 

We would like to invite parents and our community to Sports Day 

on Thursday 14th July from 1.30-3pm, followed by FOBCS stalls 

and further fun sporting activities until 4pm! Parents will be able 

to watch their children participating in a wide range of races.  We ask that children come 

to school in their PE kits for the whole day, with a drinks bottle and their school cap.  If 

the forecast is for a warm and sunny day, please make sure that your child has sun cream 

applied before coming to school.    

 

Book and Biscuit Afternoon 

We are looking forward to welcoming parents and community to our Book 

and Biscuit morning next Friday 8th July. The school will be open to 

visitors from 8.40am where parents can share the children’s learning, 

followed by Celebration Assembly. The children will also be performing various songs they 

have been exploring in their music lessons, as well as singing our trust song of Hope. 

FOBCS has kindly offered to provide refreshments to parents.  We warmly welcome 

everyone from the community to come and celebrate fantastic learning the children have 

been undertaking this term.  

 

Year 3 Residential 

Year 3 children enjoyed a wide range of activities at Adventure 

Okehampton on Thursday and Friday this week, with a Moorland 

overnight camp at Boasley Cross Primary.  The children took part in a 

wide range of activities, making new friends and for many, spending their first time 

sleeping away from home.  It was so lovely to see them all toasting their marshmallows 

around the campfire last night, singing a range of ‘Voices’ music songs.  I think there will 

be some very tired children (and staff) coming home today! 

 

If you have anything that you would like to discuss with your child’s class teacher or 

myself, please do not hesitate to contact the office to make an appointment or send us 

an email.  

 

Looking forward to seeing our parents and members on Friday. 

 

Have a wonderful weekend, Mrs Cook 

This week’s 

attendance 

was:   

90.40% 

 



 

“We had a fantastic time at Potheridge House on our 

Year 4 and 5 residential trip. On the first day, we did low 

ropes which was all about teamwork. We also did 

orienteering, climbing wall and crate stack. When I was 

on the crate stack with 

Isabella, we kept falling. 

We managed about 7 or 8 

layers before our time was 

up. When we were being 

lowered, I accidently sat on 

Finlay’s head! The food was 

really good, and the dorms were 

great. I made some lovely new 

friends who I look forward to 

seeing on other trips. When we 

went kayaking, I had to use all my resilience because I was a 

bit worried. But in the end, I was jumping into the lake from 

the canoe! I was happy to go home but I wished for a few 

more days with my friends and new friends.” Marnie 

 

 “We went away to Great Potheridge 

House on our Year 4 and 5 residential. We 

did some exciting activities such as the 

climbing wall, low ropes and 

crate stack – which I got very 

annoyed about because I lost to 

Mrs Winter. Although, I only lost 

by a few – Mrs Winter got 13 

stacks and I got -1!! On the low 

ropes we had to play an island 

game with a really long bridge, 

which in reality was a metre long 

plank, this was 

probably the 

most far-fetched 

use of my imagination for the whole three days! 

The food was ok, but the sausage size was not up 

to expectations. When it was water sports day, I 

think I spent more time in the canoe and kayak 

which is an achievement for me!” Sam 

 

“It was a pleasure and privilege to 

accompany the year 4 and 5s on their 

residential to Potheridge House. The 

children were fantastic and lived up to 

the Boasley Cross values throughout 

the three days. It was wonderful to see 

friendships strengthen and new friendships flourish. As staff across the three 

schools, we are collating the wonderful memories captured on camera. We will share 

this with you as soon as possible. Here are a few to give you a flavour of our 

adventure.” Mrs Winter and Mrs Ogborne  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

• Mon 4th July  Festival of Hope Y3/4 Rounders Okehampton College 

• Tues 5th July   Festival of Hope Y5/6 Netball Holsworthy College 

• Wed 6th July             Festival of Hope Y1/2/3/4 Kwik Cricket Chagford Primary 

• Wed 6th July   September EYFS transition session 11:55-3:00pm 

• Thurs 7th July  Festival of Hope Y5/6 Athletics Tavistock College 

• Fri 8th July  Book & Biscuit/Celebration & VF Performance 8:40am onwards 

• Mon 11th July  Y6 iBounce Exeter trip pm 

• Wed 13th July  September EYFS transition session 8:35-3:00pm 

• Thurs 14th July   Sports Day 1.30-3pm followed by FOBCS stalls & sporting fun! 

• Fri 15th July  FS/KS1 Last swimming session for EYFS/KS1 

• Mon 18th- 20th July        Year 6 Residential trip 

• Thurs 21st July  Year 6 Leavers Assembly  

• Fri 22nd July  Last day of term 

• Wed 7th September All pupils return 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                        

 

 

School Diary 

July 2022 

Monday 
4th  

FoH Year 3/4 Rounders event Okehampton College - full PE kits required 
Dance after school club 3-4pm 

Tuesday  
5th 

FoH Year 5/6 Netball event Holsworthy College - full PE kits required 
Netball after school club 3-4pm 

Wednesday  
6th 

FoH Year 1/2/3/4 Kwik Cricket event Chagford School - full PE kits required 
Oketor Forest School session – wellies & waterproofs required 
Forest School after school club KS1 – wellies & waterproofs required 
OCRA Martial Arts after school club KS2  

Thursday 
7th  

FoH Year 5/6 Athletics event Tavistock College - full PE kits required 
Whole School PE sessions with Mr Pugh - full PE kits required 
OCRA Multi Skills after school club KS1 

Friday  
8th 

8.40am Book & Biscuit/Celebration Assembly inc. Voices Foundation performance 
with refreshments courtesy of FOBCS - all welcome! 
FS/KS1 Swimming session pm - swimming kits required 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    TEMPEST PHOTOGRAPHY 

Reminder to order photos by 

Monday 4th July to avoid any 

late order fees. ORDERS CAN BE 

PLACED ONLINE OR BY RETURNING 

ORDER AND PAYMENT ENVELOPE 

TO SCHOOL OFFICE BY MONDAY. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS  
Monday/Wednesday/Friday:  

8.30am to 3pm  
Tuesday/Thursday:  

8.30am to 12pm  
Please advise the office by 12pm if your 

child’s ‘going home’ arrangements are to 
change for the day so that this can be 

logged for safeguarding purposes. 
Thank you. 

 

Remember to book your  

child’s school meals.  

Week beginning 4th July:  

Summer Menu Week 1 
 

Reminder: Summer Holiday, Activity & Food Programme at North 

Tawton Primary School on Monday 1st to Thursday 4th August 

Open to children registered for free school meals, EHCP and SEN. To book a 

free place, please complete form previously provided and return to the school 

office by Monday 4th July latest. Only limited spaces available. 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOBCS HELP REQUEST! 

 

Do you have a raffle prize you could donate for the FOBCS 

summer fair raffle please? Donations gratefully received, if 

they could be brought to school on Friday 8th of July that 

would be wonderful - thank you! 

 

Smarties Challenge reminder: We hope you enjoyed your 

Smarties; please could the Smartie tubes containing spare 

change be returned to school by Friday the 8th of July.  

Thank you for your participation in this fundraiser. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boasley Cross Community Primary School Telephone: 01837 871362 

Email: admin@boasleyprimary.org.uk  Website: www.boasleycross.devon.sch.uk 
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